
WACUA  
 
November General Meeting  
 
17th November 2015 
 
Meeting Opened at 18:43  
 
Attendance: John Sherry, Bob Watson, Roy Boyd, Chaapa Pelpola, Trevor Krink, 
Daniel Gibbons, Darryl Power, Trent Steenholdt, John Taylor, Neil Holland, 
Mathew Cheeseman, Dean Trigg, John Gartner, Andrew Mollat, Ken Thorpe, Hugh 
Creasey, Bill Wood, James Hewitt, Terry Prue, Matthew Hall, David Krieg, Andrew 
Micenko, David Campbell, Gareth Jacobs, Ian Lock, Nick Walters, Todd Rann, 
Wayne Barron, Martin Brennan, Clem Gannon, Peter Whetstone. 
 
Apologies:  
 
Mark Hooper, Ashlee Kovalevs, Michael Kovalevs, Stephen Lamb, Justin 
Shakeshaft, Shane Boyle, Ernest Chua, Stephen O'Dea, Fred Davis 
 
Minutes of Previous meeting:  
 
T. Prue made it known to the meeting that he was present at the previous GM 
(20th October 2015), and that H. Botes and T. Steenholdt did not only umpire a 
underage game, but rather an entire national carnival.  
 
Motion: That the previous minutes be amended to reflect this.  
 
Moved - M. Hall Seconded - N. Walters (Carried)   
 
 
President’s/Committee Report 
 
1) Discussion between the WACUA and A. Johanson taken place about having 
WACUA meetings at the WACA (next season). The WACUA will look to negotiate 
with the WACA to provide the room and refreshments at a rate that is cost 
neutral to the association. The WACUA committee will produce a business 
proposal.  
 
2) The WACUA Facebook page is the number one cricket umpiring page in the 
world.  
 
3) Life Members’ Breakfast, Life membership was presented to Todd Rann.  
 
4) WACUA barbeque; one-day final is not at the WACA this season, decision was 
made to have the barbeque at the T20 final. The committee is in discussions with 
the WACA and Delaware North.  
 
5) Umpires’ Advocate - S. Farrell, WACUA Patron - P. McConnell  



  
 
Financial Report 
 
Treasurer Bob Watson gave verbal report of finances  
 
Motion: Re payment to T.Steenholdt and J.Sherry 
 
Proposed- R. Watson Seconded - T. Rann (Carried)  
 
Secretary’s Report  
 
Nothing to report  
 
UAC Report  
 
T. Prue 
 
1) The UAC/WACA thanks all umpires who are working alone. 
 
2) M. Martell has been operating in Matador Cup and Sheffield Shield matches 
and was the 4th Umpire at the WACA test.  
 
3) J. Hewitt, T. Steenholdt and T. Rann are standing in upcoming futures league 
matches.  
 
4) WBBL matches are upcoming.  
 
5) Importance is being placed on umpires showing awareness and anticipation. 
 
Training  
 
M. Hall & D. Gibbons 
 
1) Player Management  
2) Reporting procedure  
 
Members’ draw  
 
No winner, rolls over to the next meeting. $150 
 
The Test match umpires Nigel Llong, Sundaram Ravi and match referee Roshan 
Mahanama conducted a Q and A with the meeting. 
 
Meeting Closed 8:35PM 
 
 


